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October 6, 2021 
 
 
 
LAUSD Redistricting Commission 
200 N. Spring 
Room 285 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Attention Andrew Westall, Executive Director 
 
I am writing on behalf of the Westside Neighborhood Council (WNC) 
representing approximately 80,000 stakeholders. 
 
WNC stakeholders feed into several elementary schools, three 
middle schools and two high schools. 
 
We have reviewed the maps and strongly support them as they 
reflect the High School Attendance Zones within the WNC. 
 
In 2010 some WNC stakeholders who feed into University High 
School were removed from CD 4 and placed in CD 1, losing their 
school board representative for University High School.  These 
maps place them back in CD4 where they belong. 
 
We want to thank the commission for all the time spent listening to 
and receiving input from the community. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Terri Tippit 

 

Terri Tippit 
WNC Chair 

 

WESTSIDE NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL 
P.O. Box 64370 Los Angeles CA 90064 
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LAUSD Redistricting Commission 

200 N. Spring 

Room 285 

Los Angeles, CA 90012 

 

Attention Andrew Westall, Executive Director 

 

I am writing on behalf of the West of Westwood HOA (WOWHOA) representing 1200 in 

Rancho Park. 

 

We want to thank the commission for all their hard work in drawing LAUSD district maps. 

 

We support the maps that place the WOWHOA residents in District 4. 

 

Our residents feed in to Webster Middle School and University High School. 

 

In 2010 WOWHOA was removed from CD4 and placed in CD1. 

We no longer had a voice or representation for the schools we attended.  

These maps will give us a representative who will address our needs and concerns.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Terri Tippit 

 

Terri Tippit, 
WOWHOA, President 
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